
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
September 3, 2024 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 
p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, September 3, 2024. 
 
Present were Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage, and Supervisor Jim Greenley. 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form.  With no corrections needed, Supervisor 
Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Jim Greenley. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
 
The financial report was accepted. The Governing Board was advised and reviewed the 2025 MMO 
worksheet. 
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT: 
 
For July and August there were several permits issued- demolition of a mobile home, Winding Creek 
Ranch as a retail business, pool, and an addition on River Road. It should be noted that after obtaining a 
certificate of elevation- the property was not in the floodplain. The zoning maps will be signed at the next 
meeting. There has been discussion with Monroe about updating the livestock ordinance. After some 
discussion- it was agreed that because it is difficult to enforce- Eaton would not pursue this. 
 
VISITORS AND GUESTS: 
 
Jean McGavin attended and asked what the right of way are in the township. Chairman White explained 
the different ways the roads are measured. Mr. Patton noted that on average it is 33 feet- or 16 and ½ 
feet from the middle of the road. Eaton Hills has had runoff and drainage issues associated with Tropical 
Storm Debby. Ms. McGavin has discovered that there should be a Storm Water Management Association 
and that she has gotten information from Glen Layaou concerning three diversion ditches and the 
retention pond. 
 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
 
Mr. Pitcavage addressed the solar sign placement- Mr. White will look into purchasing the proper post. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Fall Convention attendees will be Bob Pitcavage, Kenny White and Jennifer Harvey. 
All Supervisors decided to table the purchase of the Asphalt Zipper. Mr. Pitcavage noted the Tropical 
Storm Debby runoff issues. He spoke with Sire Power who owns the soybean fields above Margrow road, 
and provided video to the director- Weston from NRCS went up. Sire Power could redirect the runoff to a 
ditch. Goble Hill residents worked together to redirect runoff. Mr. Pitcavage assembled a business 
directory. Secretary Harvey will organize and send to the web designer. The Jenks Road illegal dumping 
was cleaned up by the township. Grants to help residents with blight issues are opening.  
 
 
Checks were signed. 
 
Meeting was adjourned 7:44 by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Pitcavage. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 


